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Missionary Helpers 

Report for June/July/August 2023 

 

Summary 
The past 3 months were 

busy and productive 

months here at the 

warehouse! We had many 

visitors, many donations, 

and drove many, many 

miles. 

 

National Meeting 
Hannah and I were blessed to be able to attend the 

National ABA Meeting in Spokane, WA. We brought our 

daughter, Evelynn, too. We had many conversations there 

while representing the ministry, and I believe some of 

those conversations might lead to future shipping projects 

if the Lord wills. 

We also decided to drive to the meeting, making it a once-

in-a-lifetime road trip. In total, we drove well over 5,000 

miles, spent over 70 hours on the road, visited 4 national 

parks, saw 1 national monument, and hit 16 states all in 

11 days. It was an amazing and chaotic time away with 

family, and I thank God for the opportunity and safety! 
 

Donations 
In fear of leaving an individual or church out, I’ll refrain 

from listing everyone, but I’d like to thank everyone who 

spent the effort, time, money, and miles to gather supplies 

and get them to us for shipping. We recently received 

chairs, Bibles, hygiene kits, study books, hymnals, and 

medical equipment like two examination tables and even 

two ultrasound machines! We have another ultrasound 

machine waiting to be donated. I suppose God wants us 

to ship some medical equipment somewhere soon. I don’t 

know who, when, or where, but He does! 

We’ve also been receiving things for ICP’s upcoming 

shipment for Bro. Bill Johnson. Many have sent us 

backpacks for ICP’s BackPack ministry. If you have any 

backpacks for this container, please contact me or Bro. 

Bill Johnson. We are planning to ship the container in late 

November or early December. 
 

Other Projects 
We recently shipped a crate to Tonga and plan to ship 

another crate to Peru soon. I am hoping to ship Bro. Walt 

Emry his container around November, and I have also 

been talking with Bro. Danny White in Vanuatu about 

some shipments! Please be in prayer for these projects. 

 

Shipment for Bro. Livingstone Lambert 
We’re also working on a 40’ container shipment for Bro. 

Livingstone Lambert in Tanzania, Africa. Bro. 

Livingstone and Bro. Joe Hellums visited the warehouse 

the day after we returned from our road trip. It was great 

to finally meet those men face to face. Bro. Jared and I 

had a great time fellowshipping with them. We talked 

about the upcoming shipment, and Bro. Livingstone 

shared a list of needs. He specifically mentioned the need 

for church and school furnishings like tables, chairs, 

school desks, pulpits, communion tables, and even 

pews*. We normally don’t accept pews due to limited 

storage capacity, but we’re willing to ship pews if we can 

get them in and out quickly. However, we’ve recently 

learned a better way to handle pews – take them apart! For 

reference, there are currently 12 pews, 10’ long, 

disassembled on a pallet in the warehouse. They are 

occupying roughly a 4’x4’x10’ spot off to the side. These 

pews would normally be placed directly in our staging 

zone (out of necessity) in four rows of three pews taking 

up about 6’x3’x40’. If you have any questions regarding 

this, please contact me. 
 

Personal News 
Evelynn is growing great. We’ve had no major 

complications or concerns so far, and we thank God for 

that! Please keep praying for her health and growth as 

well as for Hannah and myself as we learn more about 

being a parent daily. 
 

Meredith Update 
Papa and Grandmother (Joel and Frances) have been busy 

as well. They’ve both conquered Covid once again and 

even had time to take a camping trip recently. 

Unfortunately, Grandmother is taking chemo treatments 

again. This is a long, hard road, but it is well-traveled for 

the two of them. Please continue to pray that the Lord 

continues to provide for them and take care of them as He 

has done for so many years! 
 

Shipments in the Works 
Philippines (ICP)            November 

Port Vila, Vanuatu (Walt Emry)           November 

Tanzania (Livingstone Lambert)        TBD 

Peru (crate)          TBD 

Israel                                                                        TBD 

Tanna Island, Vanuatu (crate)        TBD 

  

Joel, Hannah, and Evelynn Campbell 



   

 

 Trip Fund Fund

Building 

Fund  Salary Fund Total

Beginning Balance: 901.55$                 57,417.72$      22,995.99$   49,744.62$    131,059.88$      

Deposits: 12,588.06$      225.00$        15,281.77$    28,094.83$        

Correction:

Payouts:
Hamburg Water Dept. 308.59$                 

Summit Entergy 63.02$                   

Entergy 1,056.92$             

AT&T (Phone-Internet) 581.38$                 

AT&T (Direct TV) 474.96$                 

Simmons Card - Office Supplies 7,456.17$             

Simmons Bank - Paper Statement Fee 30.00$                   

USPS - Report Postage 351.70$                 

Yaddi Cleaning 60.00$                   

Hill's Pest Control 77.70$                   

Relationship Rewards Cash Back (15.00)$                 

Joel Campbell (Salary) 8,079.50$          

Joel Campbell (Housing) 2,400.00$          

Joel Campbell (insurance) 1,372.68$          

Joel Campbell (retirement) 750.00$              

Total Payouts: -$                       10,445.44$      -$              12,602.18$    23,047.62$        

Ending Balance: 901.55$                 59,560.34$      23,220.99$   52,424.21$    136,107.09$      
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To find a detailed financial report, you 

can go to wwlms.org/reports to find that 

report and this report, or you can scan 

this QR code with your smartphone 

camera. If you have any questions about 

our reports, please contact us. 


